Dear Missionary Cousin,
MINISTRY CONTINUES TO HAPPEN FOR THE GLORY OF GOD!

YES! Even though the governing powers are placing restrictions on our physical ability
to meet and move about in our communities, the Holy Spirit continues His work in the
hearts and minds of God's people. This newsletter is dedicated to the glory of God
for what He has done and is doing for "His Kingdom to come, and His will to be done
on earth as it is in heaven."

We appreciate your continued prayers and financial support as we seek to walk in
obedience to His calling, commission, and continued opportunities fo minister the
various island communities on the Mainland and around the Pacific Rim.
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Pacific Light House Celebrates 1st Anniversary

Pacific Light House formerly known as the Nauru Independent Christian Church
celebrated their first anniversary under their new name in September. Under
the pastoral leadership of Sister Gay Hiram (Founding pastor Labi Harris'
daughter) the congregation celebrated for three days the goodness and
faithfulness of Jesus Christ. Lynette and | were not able to attend this special
occasion due to COVID travel restrictions. Yet, the church rejoiced over their
recognition by the Nauru government as a legitimate congregation on Nauru.

Praise the Lord!!!

Beyond the Reef in Idaho

Chuukese Community Church in
Twin Falls, ID invited us to come and
minister to them. Over the weekend
of September 19-20, Lynette, myself,
and Rick Lebrun (left of me on the
steps) had the privilege to provide a
day-long bible training class. On
Sunday, we were able to worship
with this beautiful congregation. A
special "kinisou" to Pastor Peterson
Walter and Deacon Hutson Thomas
for the rich welcome.

DENVER LIGHTHOUSE

Our itinerary through the mainland
allowed us to worship with Pastor
Alfred Francisco and our wonderful
island family at Denver Lighthouse.
The Spirit of the Lord was present as
His people gathered to worship Him
in Spirit and in truth.




Even when it is cold outside there is
always time to take a picture. | am
pictured here with Pastor Alfred (in
front of me in the dark suit) and the
ministers of Denver Lighthouse. After
the fellowship meal they gathered
the leftovers and shared them with
those living in the neighborhood. A
true expression of God's hospitality.

The Ministry House

Sunday nights find the Ministry
House serving as a place for worship
and fellowship. Yes, part of honoring
the Lord with this property is opening
the doors every Sunday night for a
gathering of young people. We are
so blessed to be in His Presence
with them. Please keep them in your
prayers.

From Our Ohana to Yours

MELE KALIKIMAKA! From a small
island in the Pacific we wish you and
your loved ones a Merry Christmas.
May you have time to be with family
and worship Jesus Christ,
Emmanuel, God with us!

We are so blessed by your
faithfulness in supporting Beyond the
Reef through your prayers and
finances. May the Lord bless and
keep you and give you His peace.

Mahalo ke Akua (Thanks be to God)
Mike & Lynette Dugal




